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VHERMAG

Victorian Higher Education Records Management and Archives Group

Tuesday, 25th November 2014, 10.am to 1.00pm, Chisholm Institute

MINUTES
Present: Colin Sutherland (Chair – Chisholm Institute), Antonina Lewis (University of Melbourne), Kirsten Wright (Victoria University), Karen Anderson (Victoria University), Janet Scriggins (Chisholm Institute), Anne Callahan (Chisholm Institute), Marianne O’Hara (La Trobe University), Adelaide Parr (University of Melbourne), Christopher Steven (University of Melbourne), Damian Sumner (Chisholm Institute), Keila Biao (Melbourne Polytechnic), Liz Irving (La Trobe University), Antony Catrice (Deakin University), Cheryl Anthony (Holmesglen Institute), Dragana Mitrovich (Swinburne University), Jan Getson (Monash University), Cath Nicholls (Monash University)
Apologies: Jane McKinna (La Trobe University), Dale Kent (The Gordon TAFE), Linda McKenzie (Wodonga Institute of TAFE), Michelle Langley (Federation University), Kathryn Dan (University of Melbourne), Cathy Fyfe (University of Tasmania), Ken Mould (Deakin University), Sarah Brown (RMIT University), Lachlan Glanville (RMIT University), Anne Johnston (William Angliss Institute),
Jeff Reaney (University of Divinity)
The meeting started at 10.05am

1 Additional items   


Nil
2
Presentation by FYB Pty Ltd

A presentation was given to the VHERMAG group by Chris Alday from FYB who 
demonstrated the features of the eMail Management Solutions software product.
3
Review of previous minutes


None

4
Institutional Updates

Holmesglen Institute

A new student management system is close to being implemented.


Don’t have a dedicated records management system but rather various electronic 
business systems where records are stored in a pdf format.


Archiving and disposal are managed at department level but there is an expectation that 
these functions will be centralised in the future.

University of Melbourne

Two important collections have been acquired; Germaine Greer and the Red Cross 
Archives as part of the centenary celebrations of the Australian Red Cross. Highlights 
from the Greer collection are on display at the Baillieu Library and will be open to the 
public next year.

In collection management data integration of other library collections with the museum 
system is happening e.g. Picture Library where metadata fields have been mapped to 
ensure successful integration.

There has been a restructure of the Archives department and some staffing changes have 
occurred as a result.

As part of a business improvement plan there has also been a restructure of Records 
Services which has seen staffing reduced from 11.5 full time positions to 6 that includes a 
new Records Manager (Lucy Davids), 2 analysts and 3 records officers. The department 
now reports to the Head of University Services. 

Funding has been allocated for 3500 TRIM licences in the next 12 months.

The University is moving towards a greater use of electronic signatures enabled by TRIM. 
Legal services is now working completely electronically with TRIM while the Project 
delivery area is using Go TRIM and TRIM Explorer.


Christopher Steven, a student who is on placement at the University of Melbourne, has 
been working closely with Adelaide Parr. Christopher reported on some of the things he 
has been learning about including gaining a greater understanding of how people use 
TRIM and the University processes in relation to TRIM.

Victoria University


Victoria University have a new archivist - Karen Anderson.

RecFind 6 is being used to expand student processes. 


A grant has been secured for a project relating to the work of Gary Foley (academic and 
Australian Aboriginal activist). The project involves the arrangement and description 
of a collection of his works temporarily housed in a portable.


A project on people and culture will start early next year.


Fact checking is currently being undertaken in preparation for a centenary exhibition at
the Metro West building due to be launched next year.

Digitisation plans are being worked on for the areas of legal, counselling and disability.


The Governance and Research areas are expected to be fully electronic by 2015.


A restructure has meant that Records now reports to the Library manager but staffing has 
not been affected.

Melton Campus

Chisholm Institute

Archive records that were originally housed at various onsite and offsite storage locations 
have now been centralised at the Dandenong Campus making searching and appraisal 
easier.


In 2015 we mean to begin two digitisation projects. Firstly, a digitisation plan for the 
conversion of old microfiche and microfilm records has been submitted to the projects 
committee and if successful will be happen early in the new year. Secondly, it is hoped 
that the digitisation of important Institute paper records can begin and it is intended that 
student placements be used to help achieve this aim.

Our Records department handles all outgoing mail so to improve on current mail 
processes we have begun using a franking machine to accurately assess mail prices and 
reduce mail costs.

La Trobe University

The next 12 months will see disaster recovery of archives carried out due to flooding.


An upgrade of TRIM 7.1 to TRIM 7.3 is being done.


Staff who will no longer be at University due to a restructure have been asked to send 
their records to the records department. A destruction program has been scheduled for 
2015.

La Trobe have an archive that includes a building with shelving that house 21,000
boxes 
with an option for expansion but half the collection is still unavailable.


It is the 50th anniversary of La Trobe University in 2016 and a business case is being 
presented as to what records can be used for the anniversary.

Approval was given so that hard copies of certain collections need not be kept.

Deakin University


A large amount of destruction of research data has recently been carried out.

Streamlining of statistics has been done in order to provide useful data and share 
information so everyone is aware of what everybody else is doing.

All Human Resources files and position descriptions have been put into TRIM.


Digitisation of informational items such as handbooks is being done so they can be put on 
the University web site.


Archives & Records won an award for its ‘Engagement with Alumni’, an initiative which 
had been aligned with the University strategic plan.


Rusden drama records are going to be sent to Austage to become part of a national 
database.

Swinburne University

The Executive group at Swinburne is being restructured which may impact upon Records 
Management Services next year.


Currently records are converted into PDF/A then put into TRIM. eCopy for pdf creation is 
being used less and less.


Master exam papers are in the process of being transferred from the Library to Records.

The process of managing legal agreements is going to be changed as the volume is 
overwhelming but is presently in a transition stage.

From next year it will be possible to go at look at records stored at offsite facilities by the 
University.


The student management system has gone live but is in a transition period.

At the moment the funds do not exist to purchase the amount of TRIM licences needed 
by the University so staff are keeping records in different systems which are not seen as 
official records.


Melbourne Polytechnic


A rebranding project is currently underway after NMIT was relaunched as Melbourne 
Polytechnic a month ago.


Management of records is currently decentralised and SharePoint used for 
recordkeeping. A proposal for a records management department was submitted along 
with draft policies and procedures but was rejected. Due to limited funding and a 
restructure of the organisation it is likely to remain this way for the foreseeable future.

The library handles basic records enquiries but a recent 10% reduction in 
library staff has 
left the Polytechnic without an archivist.

There is an information management project looking into new enterprise systems and 
examining where TRIM sits. Alfresco is also being looked at.
5
RDA update 


Liz Irving from La Trobe University reported on the progress of the draft for a new RDA 
which has been a project running on and off for four years. Liz stated that while 
progress had been sporadic the stakeholder version of the draft should be completed by 
March 2015 and the final draft in June 2015.

Kirsten Wright thanked Liz for her time and work on the RDA project.
6
AURA (Australasian University RecordKeepers Forum) meeting / ASA (Australian 
Society of Archivists) conference in 
Christchurch (Kirsten Wright)

AURA


Discussions took place about benchmarking across Australian institutions with questions 
sent out to the relevant institutions early next year in order to do an annual data 
collection.   

AURA will be in Hobart, Tasmania in 2015. People who would like to submit a paper for 
this event should contact Adelaide Parr (University of Melbourne).


RIMPA will be in Melbourne in 2015


ASA


Kate Timer from the U.S. gave a talk on the challenges faced by the archival profession.

Topics also included making sure critical records were properly managed when people 
left organisations particularly in the current climate of large staffing cuts.
7
Tour of Chisholm Institute RMU (Records Management Unit)

The VHERMAG group took a quick tour of the new records facility at Chisholm Institute.

8
Other Business

Kirsten Wright asked if anyone had done digitisation of audio cassettes and could 
recommend a company. Some people agreed to contact her at a later date with their 
recommendations.

9
Next meeting

Venue: Deakin University – Burwood Campus


Date: TBA
